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Greetings Brothers and Sisters in Jesus Christ. It is one 
year on from our last update, and it has been a year of 
stability and strengthening of our small but dedicated 
flock here in the UK, along with continued growth and 
zeal in CGI Pakistan and Kenya.

Pastor Ramocan continues to preach via Skype to 
these dedicated followers of Jesus Christ in Pakistan 
and Kenya each Sabbath prior to attending with the UK 
Brethren in the afternoon.

Pakistan continues to grow at an amazing rate, with 
around 600 in attendance for the Day of Pentecost. 
They are led by Pastor Zeeshan, and it is our prayer 
that God will open a door that will allow us to access 
Pakistan in order for him to have hands laid upon him. 

The same applies to our Brother in Kenya, Moham-
med Adan. He is a former Muslim Sheikh who con-
tinues to work tirelessly for the Word, despite intense 
persecution. Please hold both of these men up in your 
prayers — they are good examples of zeal and dedica-
tion.

CGI UK has seen guests from the USA and Canada 
fellowshipping with us as they pass these shores, and 
it always adds much enjoyment to an already zealous 
congregation as these guests contribute to the Service 
with piano playing, special item music, and giving ser-
mons and sermonettes.

This year’s Passover to Pentecost season was also 
an exciting time for the Church here in the UK. As a re-
sult of our regular livestreaming on Facebook and You-
Tube, various people have made contact with us. We 
are pleased to announce that we had three baptisms 

just prior to Passover. The 
delightful baptismal cere-
mony was a deeply mov-
ing spiritual occasion that 
was accompanied by the 
singing of hymns. Some 
photos from the baptism 
are shown on this page.

On the day of Pente-
cost, we held an Outreach 
Seminar which asked the 
question “Are They Lost?” 
— a reference to the bil-
lions of people who have 
lived but never knew 
Christ. 

Although the Outreach attendance was lower than 
hoped for, the good news is that at least one person has 
shown an interest in learning more, and has already 
attended another Sabbath Service with us. 

We are a small group at present, and our speaking 
schedule has grown to the point that we have four reg-
ular speakers who share the presentations of sermons 
and sermonettes. 

We have exciting times ahead; let us pray that 
God will continue to spiritually strengthen His people 
wherever they may be.

May God bless you all.
— The CGI UK Ministry


